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Apologies
	Jeff Laidler
	Enfield

	John Davies 
	Hammersmith and Fulham

	Andrew Ford
	Islington

	Nichola Hughes
	Lewisham

	Sue Walker
	Newham

	Colin Coomber
	Richmond


	1. Regional update – John Kolm-Murray, Chair

	1.1. DECC has recently published a consultation on changing the framework for measuring fuel poverty. When housing costs are included in the measure of income (as recommended in the Hills Review and reflected in the consultation), London is the region with 2nd highest proportion of fuel poor households.  This acknowledgment may help with the case for regional fuel poverty targets that LCAN has long been campaigning for.

	1.2. The LCAN Committee will be drafting a response to the consultation which will be circulated to members.

	1.3. Plans are still being made for the Affordable Warmth and Health Forum.  Speakers are being sought from NICE, the London Assembly Health and Environment Committee and the GLA.  More info will follow when a date and venue are confirmed.

	1.4. The End Fuel Poverty Coalition’s Local Action for Warm Homes launch event is being held at Islington on 17 October.  You can sign up to the 'Local authority fuel poverty commitment' on the End Fuel Poverty Coalition website at www.endfuelpoverty.org.uk.

	1.5. The Energy Bill Revolution campaign is calling for Government to use the money it gets from carbon taxes to help make homes energy efficient – a number of councils, including Islington, have signed up so far – see www.energybillrevolution.org for more information.

	1.6. The Warm Homes Healthy People fund has been re-launched – bids should be submitted by 5 October.

	1.7. Community Energy Action has developed software for identifying fuel poverty which may be of interested to members – contact Emma Adams for more information.

	2. HECA is BACK - Mark Saunders, United Sustainable Energy Agency

	2.1. See attached presentation.

	2.2. Mark was unsure whether it would be possible amend targets in future years reports but suggested keeping targets quite general.  2 years is a long reporting period so you would expect targets to change in this time.

	2.3. Some LAs and the national CAN are disappointed that the new HECA is not more ambitious.  It has also failed to consider the importance of local schemes, which are particularly effective in London.

	2.4. Although sanctions under HECA are weak, it’s an opportunity to raise awareness of the work LAs are doing – it puts in place monitoring and governance for the various other projects that are happening and brings these things to the attention of Chief Execs.

	2.5. Lots of Boroughs do not have plans for Green Deal and ECO in place yet.

	2.6. Energy suppliers can claim work they undertake from October 2012 to January 2013 towards their ECO target.  Warm Homes Healthy People funds could work well with ECO.

	2.7. £190m of ECO is allocated to the Carbon Saving Communities target for areas of severe deprivation -many of these are in London.

	3. Switching household energy tariffs – an action research study - Baljit Badesha, Nucleus Legal Advice Centre

	3.1. See attached presentation for more information.  The final project report will follow at a later date and comments are welcome.

	3.2. The results of the project suggest that face to face advice is more effective in helping people switch. This may be the case but many boroughs do not have funding to provide energy advice.  Funding may be used more effectively for getting better deals from existing suppliers, rather than switching.

	3.3. Work with community networks was key to this project.  It was suggested that working with community groups can be a lot of work for boroughs that doesn’t always pay off.

	3.4. Data on savings from switching is not yet available. Switching is not the answer to fuel poverty but may at least stop people being ripped off.

	3.5. RENEW 2 could follow up with those people who switched through the project.

	3.6. Prepayment meters are not always bad as they can help people budget.

	4. Findings and feedback from RE:NEW - Sub regional leads

	4.1. West London – Jo Gill
See attached presentation for more information.

	4.2. East London – Rob Ballington
East London RENEW was not procured through the GLA but through the existing ELHP framework so didn’t have the same contractual issues as other areas.  London Warm Zone has worked in East London since 2004, often using local sub-contractors.

The project was delivered on time and budget and met penetration targets.

Door knocking following a letter delivered to residents worked well.

For community engagement events to be an effective way to reach residents, appointments need to be booked within 24 hours of the event.

Newham pioneered working with RSLs.

Reporting was felt to be too onerous for the scale of the project and required a high level of IT input.

Important to remember that Green Deal is not the same as RENEW.

	4.3. North London – John Mathers and Zuzana Buchova

Haringey

Haringey didn’t start on RENEW until Jan 2012 but finished on time.

As well as the RENEW visit, households received an EPC – 1500 were issued throughout the project.

The only small measures given out were energy monitors and radiator panels.

Lack of data on conversions.

Islington and Camden

Most visits took place in February and March.

Small measures were very popular.  Hoped to get more harder measures installed.

Data evaluation is still ongoing.

	4.4. South West – George Simms

South West aimed for minimal administrative input – the Boroughs did not do any marketing.

The project went slowly until Christmas and was finished by 31 March.

The target for number of visits was exceeded and feedback was generally very good.

If the project was to happen again GS would develop better community links and use them to help identify more fuel poor households.

Through RENEW, Croydon identified that some of its stock did not have required levels of loft insulation – these will be addressed through RENEW 2.

	4.5. Thoughts on RENEW 2

RENEW 2 has higher targets and fewer easy measures.

Carbon savings targets have been set high because carbon savings under RENEW did not justify the amount of work and the cost of delivering the project.

In the North and East ECO funding will be available early.

The GLA review of RENEW has not been released yet.

Under RENEW 2 raw data from delivery agents will be reported more regularly and will also be sent to the Boroughs.

	5. Next meeting

	5.1. The next LCAN meeting will be in December 


